## 云南农业大学

## 致云南农业大学全体国际学生的第二封信 A Second letter to All International Students of Yunnan Agricultural University

亲爱的留学生同学们:

Dear international students,

突如其来的新冠肺炎疫情打乱了全世界大部分国家和地区人民的正常生产、生活和学习秩序。作为云南农业大学的一份子,同学们的健康安全始终是学校的重要 关切,学校老师们每天都非常惦念和牵挂你们,希望同学们一切安好!

The sudden outbreak of COVID-19 has disrupted the normal production, living and study of people in most countries and regions of the world. As a member of Yunnan Agricultural University, the health and safety of all international students is always an important concern of the university. The teachers of the university miss and care about you all very much every day. We do hope you are all fine!

当前,中国疫情控制已经取得阶段性胜利,但防控形势依然严峻和复杂。为确保同学们的安全和健康,请同学们按照学校发给你们的第一封信和你们国家的相关要求,继续做到避免前往人群密集场所,聚会、聚餐,做好个人防护,确保自身健康;继续参与学校为全体同学开设的线上教学活动,确保同学们的学业不因疫情的影响;继续通过微信联络群保持与学院班主任、导师和授课老师的互动,及时了解学校相关安排;继续坚持在家等待学校返校通知。

At present, China has achieved great initial victory in the control of the epidemic, but the prevention and control is still grim and complex. In order to ensure the safety and health of students, please follow the suggestions in the first letter sent to you by the university and the relevant requirements of your country to keep on avoiding going to crowded places, parties, dinners, and protecting yourself to ensure your health; to keep on participating in the online teaching activities held by the university for all students to ensure that your studies are not affected by the epidemic; to keep on communicating with head teachers, tutors or lecturers of the faculties concerned through WeChat to learn about the relevant arrangements of the university; and to keep on staying home waiting for the notice of returning to the university.

同学们,疫情虽然可怕,但要坚信只要我们科学防控,同舟共济,守望相助, 互勉互励,携手前行,人类定能取得最终的胜利。

Dear all, although the epidemic is terrible, but we must firmly believe that, as long as we take scientific prevention and control together with mutual assistance, mutual encouragement, mankind must be able to achieve the final victory.

最后,感谢同学们的进一步配合!期待不久的将来与你们在美丽的云南农业大学校园相聚!

Finally, thank you for your further cooperation and looking forward to meeting you in the beautiful campus of Yunnan Agricultural University in the near future.

2020年4月1日

Yunnan Agricultural University

April 186 2020